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1.0 INTRODUCTION

By application dated November 30, 1990, Northeast Nuclear Energy Company (the
licensee) requested changes to the Millstone Nuclear Power Station, Unit I
Technical Specifications (TS). The proposed change to the TS would clarify the
surveillance requirements for the emergency power sources (the diesel generator
and the gas turbine generator), defining the surveillance loading requirements
and run times. In addition, the licensee proposed to eliminate the option of
allowing the use of the gas turbine generator peaking operation to demonstrate
operabi lity in lieu of the monthly surveillance test run.

2.0 DISCUSSION AND EVALUATION

The current Millstone Unit I Technical Specifications governing emergency
power source surveillance requirements (Section 4.9.A.l.a for the diesel

'eneratorand Section 4.9.A.2.a for the gas turbine generator) state that the
monthly surveillance test shall continue unti 1 the diesel and gas turbine
generators are at "equilibrium temperature at full load output." The licensee
is proposing to test the diesel generator at its "continuous rated load output"
and the gas turbine generator at "greater than or equal to post-accident load
requirements." The diesel generator load requirement and the gas turbine
generator post-accident load requirement will be defined in Bases Section
4.9.A. Current load requirements are 2,665 kW and 10,610 kW, respectively.
The licensee also proposes to test the emergency power sources for "at least
60 minutes."

In addition, allowing the use of gas turbine generator peaking operation to
demonstrate operability, in lieu of the monthly surveillance run, is being
eliminated.

The NRC staff has reviewed the licensee's proposed changes to TS 4.9.A.l.a,
4.9.A.2.a and associated Bases. We conclude that the proposed changes
acceptably resolve the ambiguities regarding gas turbine and diesel generator
test loadings and minimum run times. The gas turbine loading (10,610 kW)
reflects post-accident requirements (DBA plus other auxiliary loads) while the



diesel generator loading (2665 kW) is in excess of the post-accident (DBA only)
requirements (2632 kW). The revised gas turbine and diesel geerator loads will
be included in the next FSAR update. The 60 minute test duratAN provides an
acceptable demonstration of equipment operability. In addition, 4tletion of the
peaking operation'option, in lieu of monthly surveillance, is acceptable in that
the monthly surveillance, in itself, is an adequate demonstration of operability.

Based upon the above, the NRC concludes that the proposed changes to TS
4.9.A.l.a and 4.9.A.2.a are acceptable.

3.0 STATE CONSULTATION

In accordance with the Commission's regulations, the Connecticut State
official was notified of the proposed issuance of the amendment. The State
official had no comments.

4.0 ENVIRONMENTAL'ONSIDERATION

The amendment changes surveillance requirements. The NRC staff has determined
that the amendment involves no significant increase in the amounts, and no
significant change in the types, of any effluents that may be released offsite, *

and that there is no significant increase in individual or cumulative
occupational radiation exposure. The Commission has previously issued a
proposed finding that the amendment involves no significant hazards
consideration, and there has been no public comment on such finding (56 FR 4267).
Accordingly, the amendment meets the eligibility criteria for categorical
exclusion set forth in 10 CFR 51.22(c)(9). Pursuant to 10 CFR 51.22(b) no
environmental impact statement or environmental assessment need be prepared in
connection with the issuance of the amendment.

5.0 CONCLUSION

The Corrxnission has concluded, based on the considerations discussed above,
that: (I) there is reasonable assurance that the health and safety of the
public will not be endangered by operation in the proposed manner, (2) such
activities will be conducted in compliance with the Coamission's regulations,
and (3) the issuance of .the amendment will not be inimical to the canon
defense and security or to the health and safety of the public.
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